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ANNUAL MARTINI NEWSLETTER ~ AUGUST 23, 2008

Here I sit as usual, the Monday before the reunion and I wish my brain was going as good as the washer and dryer!!  “Same old ~ same old” but hey, it’ll all work out………

Hope this weather holds till Saturday but am afraid it will be heating up before the week is out; do you remember how hot it was last year???  The Windholtzs did an outstanding job as usual and a good time was had by all; even had some new games added to the mix.

Uncle Frank’s family is the host this year and next year it will be Uncles Andy and Epp’s families’ turn.

Spoke briefly to Joe after I’d sent him some family photos from the Willig side of his family.  They are all well and have no additions/changes.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, PAUL!!!  He’s celebrating a big milestone today reaching 80!  Looking at him, you’d think he’d just reached the “Medicare” age ~ good genes!!

Thanks also to him for sending in his report, noting two new grandbabies for Rose and Larry.  Their son, Larry and wife, Courtney, welcomed Elyse on December 20, 2007 and daughter, Cathy and Nick Lageman, have a second daughter with the arrival of Leah Nicole on March 4, 2007.  Congratulations to all!

Also, if you have a master copy of the Martini tree, change the DOB for Bob’s wife, Jenny from 1921 to 1920 (don’t like to go backwards though).

All is well in our family; several of us went on or have trips planned for the near future.  Chic and Claire have a new granddaughter in Nashville.  Their son, Mike and Lori evened up their numbers with the birth of Elizabeth Ann on October 25, 2007.  Also Matt’s son, Dave and wife Tina have another grandchild; Steven Christopher Dattilo, Jr. arrived on March 8, 2008.

Chic has compiled a list of out-of-town family member which will be included at the end of this note.

Mary Jo sent an e-mail reporting for her family.  They are all fine and dandy.  Don and Ellie are doing very well with the dedicated help of their children.  Their granddaughter, Amy (Howard and Sandy) married Thomas C. Miller, Jr. on June 21, 2008 ~ Best of Luck to the newlyweds!  Dick and Janet celebrated their Golden Wedding anniversary on June 6 with family and friends at a Mass and reception.  Belated best wishes to them for many more happy, healthy years ahead!  Dick and little Will (Mary Jo and Dave’s grandson) continue in remission, enjoying good health.  (Miracles do happen!)  All is well in Michigan with Tony and Barb and their family.  (Master change note: under his daughter, Jessica, her daughter should be a McDowell and not Martini).

The “Girl Cuz” enjoyed their indoor summer picnic at Kathy’s lovely new home on Overlook Avenue.  She graciously volunteered as the weather was very threatening and it turned out much better than being at the shelter at Delhi Park!!   Congratulations are in order for Leonard, son of Bill and Rose and grandson of Bob and Carolyn, and Miss Daniella Harper on the occasion of their marriage on October 6, 2008.   Donita and Max have a third grandchild with the arrival of Abigail Marie Gadzola on March 19, 2008.  Best wishes to all.  Everyone else is doing okay, including Don as he continues treatment for his blood disorder.

Thanks again to Ed, Joy, Audrey and Barb for all their hard work on last year’s reunion.  Audrey notified me that Betty’s husband, Jerome, died on October 16, 2007.  He also would have been 80 this year.  His grandson, Luke and wife Rebecca welcomed their first child, a son Aleczander James born on March 14, 2008.  Congratulations to the happy family.

No additions or corrections to Uncle Bud’s family this year.  Larry said Aunt Ruth is doing well but likes to stick close to home.  She so enjoyed the visit last year from Lou and the Windholtzs who surprised her on her 90th birthday in October.  I would love to have gone but we were in Norfolk at the reunion when Lou called.  We wish her continued good health and many more birthdays!

Can you believe it, no new babies in Uncle Steve and Aunt Margie’s family this year??  But there were two weddings:  Ray and Joyce have a new daughter-in-law with the marriage of their son, Marc to Amy Wilson on May 31, 2008.  Jeanne and Frank became first time in-laws when their daughter, Melissa wed Ryan Dietrich on March 1, 2008.  May both couples “live happily ever after…….”.

Mike and Mary continued the exodus in their family from Sayler Park when they relocated to Gaylord, Michigan!  Am not sure where it is but maybe they’ll come back here for the winter (Just kidding!)

There was a great turnout for Ed’s 60th birthday celebration in July and he seemed to enjoy every minute of it, including the visit from Elvis!  We wish you many more, Ed!

Ginny’s daughter, Laura, in Broomall, PA, starts a new job as a high school science teacher at Delaware County Christian School this month and her son graduated from pre-school August 7.  (Went to the first one of those ever this spring and it was a riot!).  Good Luck, Laura, you will be up to the challenge!

Thursday, May 5 was a special day for a lot of their family this year. Dale and Denise became grandparents again when Jessica and Dave welcomed little Miss Kaitlyn Belle to their family.  It was also Lisa’s 25th birthday and she became engaged to Dan Horton that day.  Lisa also graduated from Mt. St. Joe’s five days later.  Ashley turned 21 in July and Brandon and Bryan are doing well.  The family is still in the process of cleaning out their parents’ home and it will soon be ready for the market; anyone interested can contact them.

Mary Louise said the family had their Dad’s name included on the new Delhi Veteran’s Memorial Park’s Wall of Honor Monument at the Police and Administration Building on Neeb Road; this is a fitting tribute to any and all those of the “Greatest Generation”.

A new granddaughter is lighting up the life of Mary Louise and Norm.  Anna Rose, born October 23, 2007 is the daughter of Chuck and Becky.  Phyllis and Jimmy also have a new grandson; Charles Edward Johnson, son of Nate and Corinna, was born December 6, 2007.  Welcome, little ones……….

Thanks to Chic and all of you who contributed to this newletter; I couldn’t do it without you.  Also, Extra Special Thanks  to Diana for running copies again this year………..

All in all, seems most of us enjoyed a good year since our last reunion and we give thanks for that.  We should also be grateful that we are able to gather each year to “Remember the past, Partake in the present and Celebrate Family, Friends and Traditions”.

Until next time, Take care and God Bless!  

Love,  Lorraine

The following is the list Chic compiled of those in our family who are currently living out of the area, though he noted most of us remain within 50 miles or so of Cincinnati!

	JOE:

FRANK:

CHARLEY:

ANDY:

RAY:

MARTHA:

BUD:

EPP:

STEVE:

PHIL:
	All still in the area.

Carl and Angie’s daughter, Julie, lives in Wesley Chapel, FL (north of Tampa).  Joe and Juanita’s daughter, Suzanne, resides in Phoenix, AZ.

Chic and Claire’s, son, Mike and Lori, are in Goodlettsville, TN (close to Nashville).  Kathy, daughter of Lorraine and Tom, lives in Richardson, TX, just outside Dallas.  Mark’s wife is still in Memphis but the three kids are all over…Chris and Pete make their home in Ticard, OR; Nick and Mary are also in the Nashville area and Matt moved to Baltimore, MD upon his graduation in 2002 and remains there with Stephanie, it’s her hometown.

Don and Ellie’s son, Tim, is at home in San Diego.  Tony and Barb have been in Granville, MI (Grand Rapids area) for years; their son, Matt and Sandra, live in Cornelius, NC, north of Charlotte.

Bob and Carolyn’s son, Bill and Rose,  live in Panama City, FL while their daughter, Debbie, is in Columbia, SC.  Peggy and Fred are at St. Petersburg, FL; their daughter, Tammy and Brian, recently relocated to Ashtabula, OH.

Joyce’s son, Greg, is another FL transplant, living in Mt. Dora, north of Orlando.

Aunt Ruth is in Lexington near Larry and Marge.  Their daughter, Michelle and Tyler, live in Prospect, KY; son Mike and Alisha make their home in Mt. Pleasant, NC, while Julie and Doug are in Atlanta, GA.  Dave and Eileen remain in Trumbull, CT.  Son, Mike and Sharon, reside in Nyack, NY and his sister, Beth and Kevin are at home in Northport, Long Island, NY.

Seems like Ginny has been in Newtown Square, PA, near Philly forever; her children all live nearby.

Lou and Lynn’s son, Aaron and  Teresa, now reside in the Big “D”; Mike and Mary Ann recently moved to Gaylord, MI.

Mary Louise and Norm’s son, Peter and Jessica are not too far away in Columbus.  Phyllis and Jimmy’s son, Nate, lives in Altoona (love to say that word!), PA.  Phil and Angela are in Indianapolis, IN.   Madalyn and Jeff make York, SC their home.  Linda and Jim’s daughter, Laura, is in New York City.



